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Cherry Hill residents and good-government activists are on the verge of a remarkable victory.

"Stunning," says Robert Shinn of the nonpartisan Cherry Hill Pay-to-Play Committee, a grassroots group.

Thanks to these citizens exerting pressure, the Township Council and mayor agreed last week to ban pay-to-play politics. A final vote is set for Friday. 

The ordinance would limit the amount that professionals such as accountants and lawyers who have no-bid contracts with the township can donate to candidates for council and mayor. Contractors would be limited to $300 per year for local candidates, and $500 per year to county political parties.

Large donations from no-bid government contractors fuel political corruption in New Jersey and Pennsylvania. A firm can recoup its contribution by including it in the cost of its government contract, paid by taxpayers. It's a sneaky, behind-the-scenes method of making taxpayers unwittingly pay for political campaigns. And it encourages selection of contractors based on their cash contributions, not on their professional merit.

The council and Mayor Bernie Platt would not have endorsed this measure without the efforts of the citizens' group to impose such an ordinance through a ballot referendum in the fall. The council had failed to enact such a law in 2005, and passed up a chance to consider it a few weeks ago.

But on the same night that council and the mayor endorsed the ban, they learned that the citizens' group had collected enough valid signatures on a petition to put the ordinance on the ballot this fall.

If council approves the measure this week, the ballot initiative won't go forward. (A measure approved by citizen ballot can't be amended or repealed for three years; an ordinance enacted by council could be undone more quickly.)

"We would have liked the voters to vote on the issue, but we're not disappointed at all," said Michael Gellman, another member of the anti-pay-to-play group. "We achieved what we wanted."

They did it with a determined sense of what's right, and with overwhelming support in the community. Those factors made it clear to Township Council and the mayor that there was no stopping this movement.

Councilman Steve Polansky also introduced a "revolving door" ordinance that would bar municipal employees from working for government contractors for four years after leaving their township job. He said the two measures "will protect our taxpayers and ensure good government."

The council has heard the public - finally. Now it should act to usher in a new era in local government in Camden County.

